TOWN OF HAYMARKET, VIRGINIA 22069

PUBLIC HEARING

APRIL 17,1989

PURPOSE:

A Public Hearing was held in Town Hall on April 17,1989, which began at 7;40 p.m. This was for the Haymarket Town Council, the Haymarket Planning Commission had also held one one on April 4,1989. All Council Members were present with the exception of Councilman Sam Crouch.

The purpose of the Public Hearing was for the Rezoning of the house at 15030 Washington Street from R-1 to B-1, the applicants being Jack And Lynda Farr.

ADVERTISMENT:

.

The Town Clerk read the advertisement which had appeared in the Journal Messenger on April 4, 1989 and April 11,1989.

PUBLIC HEARING

The Town of Haymarket Town Council will hold a public hearing on April 17, 1989 in the Town Hall at 15025 Washington Street, Haymarket, Virginia. Said meeting to begin at 7:30 pm to consider the following rezoning request

Rez 89-01, Linda and Jack Farr

The applicants seek to amend and rezone .4263 acres from R-1, Residential to B-1, General Commercial with proffers, to permit use of such property as a beauty salon. The property is located at the intersection of Fayette and Washington Streets and identified on Real Estate maps as 137-02-000-parcel 75.

Copies of the above file are available for review in the Town Hall, 15025 Washington Street, Monday thru Wednesday between 9:00am and noon, and Thursday between 4:00pm and 7:00pm

Any interested parties wishing to be heard on the above are requested to be present at the public hearing or send written comments prior to April 17 to the Town Clerks Office Washington Street, Haymarket, VA.

April 4 11, 1989

MAYOR FREEBORN:

Mayor Terri Freeborn read all the pertinent information regarding the property and also the statement of Proffers.

IN FAVOR OF:

Lynda Farr spoke in favor of the rezoning saying, "It's what I want",
She also submitted A Sign Permit,

JOHN KAPP:

Councilman John Kapp stated that when the Planning Commission reviewed it, it was one of the best packages put together.

PLANNING COMMISSION:

The Haymarket Planning Commission recommended to the Haymarket Town Council that the Rezoning be granted.

MOTION:

John Kapp made a motion to grant the rezoning, seconded by Councilman Steven Bean, the motion carried unanimously in a Roll Call Vote.

ADJOURNMENT:

With no further business, the Public Hearing adjourned at 7;50 p.m.

RESPECTIFULLY SUBMITTED:

DOROTHY KELLER, TOWN CLERK

APPROVED:

TERRI FREEBORN, MAYOR